Maine Health Workforce Forum
Meting Notes
October 10, 2014
Meeting Location:
Maine Health Access Foundation, Augusta with Conference Call-in option

Attendees:

Paul Bolin, Kathy Davis, Joan Dolan, Robin Doody, Nancy Dube, Charles Dwyer,Barbara Ginley, Lisa Harvey-McPherson, Janet Kelle, Penny Landry, Paul Leparulo, BeccaMatusovich, Lisa Miller, Theresa Mudgett, Lisa Mcllwain, Karen O’Rourke, Kristine Perkins; Ann Sossong, Loring Scribner, Harry Simones, Sally Sutton, Jennifer White, Shirley Wright

Meeting Summary:

1.  Welcome and Introductions




Paul Bolin Co-Chair
2.  Input on Future Health Workforce Data Reports


Paul Leparulo, MDOL

Paul led a discussion regarding the 2014 Health Occupations Report prepared by the Maine Department of Labor (DOL) explaining that the Maine Legislature set the template for the current report.  The Forum is however considered a key customer and DOL is very interested determining how future reports may best assist workforce development statewide. The report is currently published every four years. The 2014 report may be accessed via the link below. 
http://www.maine.gov/labor/cwri/publications/pdf/2014HealthOccupationsReport.pdf, 
Discussion Points:
· Suggested data be presented by either County/District/Region and include demographics such as gender, age,race/ethnicity, veteran status etc. – The Forum offered to work with DOL to define what categorical and sub-state breakdown to use. 
· Suggested inclusion of nursing faculty as a data component in future reports as this is a major concern for the profession.  The nursing association in Maine is working to define the “retirement cliff”as many personnel reach retirement age. Paul confirmed that data provided to DOL could be included in future reports.  
· The Affordable Care Act (ACA) created a national board for workforce analysis.  Charles Dwyer shared that this includes 8 data sets and that the idea was for various professions to use these data sets. More details on this will be explored by the Forum.ACTION
· Gathering additional demographic and/or other information at the time of Maine professional licensure renewal would have an associated cost.  The Forum will reach out to Ann Head to obtain additional details. ACTION
· The Forum discussed and agreed that the 2014 DOL report ishelpful and that the Forum is interested incollaborating with DOL to assist in the preparation for and development of future reports. 
· Lisa Harvey-McPherson / Nursing suggested the Forum work with the current data to develop a one-page scorecard for each interested/participating profession. This would use color coded scales (green, yellow, red) to identify needs as well as achievement using a defined set of measures.  Forum members in attendance supported this and agreed to work on the project. ACTION
3.  Apprenticeship Grant 




Joan Dolan, Maine DOL

· Recap September  12 MHWF conference call

· Update information on funding opportunity release
· Discuss possible projects for Maine

· Discuss possible collaborative role for MHWF 
Joan provided a brief overview of anticipated additional federal funding to support apprenticeship programs nationally; $100 Million of funding is expected to become available to States. Funding is expected to be tied to H1B Visa holders who fill needs in the U.S. workforce as trained, skilled professionals from other countries.  Primary focus areas are anticipated to be Healthcare and Health Information Technology.
Release of the Guidance/Funding Opportunity Announcement (FOA) has been delayed until the end of October.  The Maine Department of Labor will the applicant; DOL will work with the Forum and other key Maine partners to submit an application.  Maine DOL is interested in utilization of new federal funding to support and expand current apprenticeship projects.  Presently this work is supported by limited State general funds.

· Possible apprenticeship projects for Maine were discussed including but not limited to:  Cardiac Nurse, Emergency Department Nurse, Clinical Nurse Educator, Leadership Nurse, Psych Nurse and/or Nurse Practitioner, Health Administration, Clinical Laboratory, Health Information Technology.
· Joan solicited volunteers from the Forum to assist in writing the grant proposal once the details are defined by the FOA.  Forum assistance will include: Definition of current need, how Maine priorities fit the apprenticeship model, value and outcome of this project to Maine, needed policy changes, definition of projects already underway in Maine such as University of Maine “Nurse Teacher” certificate and possible other ventures.  A written overview of   Workforce Funding Opportunities was emailed to Forum members.Once the FOA is received and reviewed by Joan information will be shared with the Forum and a team established to assist in proposal preparation. ACTION
· Joan will obtain a list of where in the U.S. H1B Visas are being issued
4.  Community Health Worker Initiative



Barbara Ginley
Barbara provided an overview of the federal SIM grant and Maine’s projects associated with this funding, primarily the development of Community Health Workers (CHW) as a profession. 
· This includes the utilization and preparation of foreign trained medical professionals who work in other professions but also assist with healthcare (I.e. migrant teams)
· The Community Health Worker project is now at the end of Year 1 and is building a structure to support workforce development

· CHW’s have been chosen because of their connection to local communities; they are trained and trusted and act as a bridge to training apart from a formal education
· A standard Scope of Work and training are developed that do not duplicate functions provided by other professions. 

· Clarification of roles will be a primary activity over the upcoming project period (i.e. where CHW’s are the same or similar to existing positions/roles such as certified peers, peer support specialists and/or outreach enrollment workers)
The Affordable Care Act provides possible opportunities for reimbursement when some services are provided however this requires a State plan to amend Medicaid Rules and in Maine that is not an option at this time.  
5.  ACTION ITEMS
1. Charles Dwyer:  Provide to Forum members a description of thenational board for workforce analysis and list of the 8 data sets defined by the Affordable Care Act (ACA.) This will be evaluated to determine how it may assist Forum members / State agencies and organizations.
· Kris Perkins:  Contact Ann Head to have an initial discussion and gather information regarding the potential and anticipated cost to survey and gather data from individual practitioners as they renew professional licenses
· Forum members interested in working with Lisa Harvey-McPherson to develop a one-page scorecard using current data for each interested profession should notify Lisa, Karen O’Rourke  and Kris Perkins by November 14, 2014
· Volunteers from the Forum able to assist Joan Dolan in preparing the upcoming Apprenticeship grant proposal that will be submitted by the Maine Department of Labor  should notify Joan, Karen O’Rourke  and Kris Perkins by November 7, 2014
Next Meeting:

To be scheduled in the near future for a date in the middle of January 2015.  
Notice of the meeting will be forwarded to Forum members by Kris Perkins.
